






 

 

 

March 12, 2025 

  

Dear Two Rivers City Council Members,  

 

Subject: Support for the Great Neshotah Beach Campout 

 

As a service organization dedicated to supporting the youth and families of Two Rivers, the Optimist Club is 

excited to lend our support to the Great Neshotah Beach Campout, an event that will bring our community 

together for a fun, family-oriented experience. 

Organized by the Two Rivers Parks and Recreation Department, this event offers a unique opportunity for local 

families to enjoy Neshotah Beach in a way that fosters a stronger connection to our shared public spaces. 

Our club is proud to be actively involved by preparing and serving breakfast to campout participants on the 

morning of August 31. We see this as more than just a meal—it’s a way to start the day together as a 

community, reinforcing the values of, service, togetherness, and appreciation for the beautiful natural spaces 

that make Two Rivers special. 

Beyond the experience itself, this event will raise funds for the Two Rivers Public Schools Angel Fund, which 

provides critical assistance to local students and families. 

The Optimist Club has always believed in supporting initiatives that directly improve the lives of young people, 

and we see this as a meaningful way to contribute to that mission. 

We appreciate the careful planning and oversight provided by the Parks and Recreation Department, ensuring 

that this event will be both well-organized and beneficial to the community. We respectfully ask for your 

support in approving this event, recognizing the positive impact it will have on local families, the public-school 

community, and the spirit of Two Rivers as a whole. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. We look forward to playing our part in making the Great Neshotah 

Beach Campout a successful and memorable event.  

 

Sincerely, 

Judy Goodchild, President 

Two Rivers Optimist Club 

goodchildmom@gmail.com  
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